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September Meeting

Association Golf Championship/
Annual Meeting

Penn National Golf Club

Thursday, September 3, 2009

Boxed Lunch/Golf ...................... 11:00 AM
Cocktails/Cash Bar ........................4:00 PM
Dinner ............................................5:00 PM
Annual Meeting .............................6:00 PM

There will be a CPGCSA Board of Directors
Meeting at 9:30 AM.

Superintendent Profile
Raymond Farber started hand mowing greens at a little six

hole course. He attended the two year short course at Texas
A&M and then returned to Altoona, PA at Sylvan Hills as
Superintendent for 18 years. Ray also worked at South Point
Golf Course and Glenn Oak Golf Course. In 2003, Ray
started at Penn National Golf Course as Assistant Superinten-
dent. After 7 years, Ray is now Superintendent of the Foun-
ders Course.

Dave DeWitt is superintendent of the Iron Forge Course at
Penn National. Dave attended the 4 year program at Penn
State University. After an internship at Congressional Coun-
try Club, Dave was employed at the Williamsport Country
Club until 2001. Dave is in his 9th year at Penn National.

Golf Course Profile

The Founders Course

During the 1800s, iron ore was mined from the land that is
now Penn National. When that ore ran out, the land was
farmed until the 1960s, when agriculture gave way to golf
course development.

In 1966, Edmund Ault came to Penn National from Wash-
ington and laid out the original course, a classic, Northeast-
ern-style masterpiece with large contoured greens and tree-
lined fairways. And although his work was meant to provide
public golf for local residents, its highly-prized design attracts
golfers from across the nation…and U.S. presidents from
nearby Camp David. The Founders Course was opened in
1968 and remains an old-fashioned traditional test of golf.
And as with all well-laid-out traditional courses, Ault has
turned up the heat at the end, saving the best and the toughest
for the 5-hole stretch starting at the par-5 14th!

Penn National Golf Club
3720 Clubhouse Drive
Fayetteville, PA 17222

This month’s tournament is our
2009 Association Championship. Sign up now,

and please remember to include your golf handicap.
Thanks!
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President/Bylaws/Social
Matthew W. Strader
Hidden Creek Country Club
717-496-3039
stra6@comcast.net

Vice President/Scholarship
Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS
Quail Valley Golf Club
717-359-8053
stephen.ludwig@comcast.net

Secretary/Treasurer
Ryan Freed
Regents Glen Country Club
717-505-4665
rfreed@regentsglen.com

Past President/Scholarship
Daniel Brickley
Lebanon Country Club
717- 273-1944
djb301@yahoo.com

Education/Career Development
Donald G. Dodson 2011
Hunt Valley Golf Club
410-527-3307
ddodson392@aol.com

Golf
Barry Bollinger 2009
Rich Valley Golf Course
717-691-8805
turfdrpa@yahoo.com

Membership
Curtis King 2010
Moccasin Run Golf Course
610-593-2600
cgking@zoominternet.net

Craig Esbenshade 2010
Lancaster Host Inn
717-397-8928
cesbenshade@hotmail.com

Media/Public Relations
Rebecca Matis 2009
Golf Club at Felicita
(717) 599-5703
turfgirl03@aol.com

Alan FitzGerald 2011
LedgeRock Golf Club
610-777-9890
alan@ledgerockgolf.com

Affiliates
Brad Helcoski 2010
856-466-9049
bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com

Jim Byrne 2011
717-471-5569
jbyrne@theturftrade.com

Thomas Mahute 2011
717-892-1455
tmahute@fisherandson.com

Executive Director/Newsletter Editor
Wanda S. Fry
717- 279-0368
cpgcsa@comcast.net

PAST PRESIDENTS
George Morris
Ed Tabor
Riley E. Heckert
Richard T. Funk
Harry L. Latshaw
Daniel L. Snowberger
Charles A. Barley
Richard Wilt
Fred N. Baker
Richard J. Suttles
John J. Boyd
Y. Lewis Payson
C. William Black, CGCS
Dwight H. Brubaker
Byron F. Knoll
Michael Wilt
Charles H. Cadiz, CGCS
Kenneth R. Dietrich, CGCS
Michael C. Hair
Cameron G. Henderson
James N. MacLaren
David P. Portz, CGCS
John P. McCormick
David C. Weitzel, CGCS
Fred Heinlen
Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS
Greg Borzok
Gregory C. Fantuzzi, CGCS
James W. Jones
William G. Wall
Robert Beyer, CGCS
Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS
John A Chassard
David M. Rafferty
Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS
Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS
John Dougherty
H. Jim Loke, CGCS
John L. Gehman
Theodore S. Zabrenski
Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS
Daniel W. Achenbach
William E. Brooks
William P. Ramsey
Faron J. Stoops
John M. Colo
Daniel Brickley

2009 Annual Meeting and Elections

The September 3, 2009 meeting at Penn National Golf Club will be the
Annual Meeting with election of officers and directors for the 2010 meeting
year. Listed below are the nominations.

President:

Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS – Quail Valley Golf Club

Vice President:

Ryan Freed – Regents Glen Country Club

Secretary/Treasurer:

Barry L. Bollinger – Rich Valley Golf Club

Rebecca J. Matis – Golf Club at Felicita

Directors:

Grant Huffman – Heritage Hills Golf Resort

Chad R. Oxenreider – Flying Hills Golf Course

Matthew S. Turner – Conestoga Country Club

Bylaw Change –

Original -
Section 6.10. Class R - Retired Members. Any Class A, SM, AS, AF, or M mem-

ber reaching age sixty (60), who is retired and no longer seeking employment within the
scope of activities of any membership class of the association, may apply to the Executive
Committee in writing for Class R membership, the annual dues for which shall be seven-
teen dollars and fifty cents ($17.50) per year only. A retired member shall have all the
privileges of this association offered the member of his or her immediate previous classifi-
cation, with the exception of holding office. He or she shall pay fees, dues or assessments.

Proposed -
Section 6.10. Class R - Retired Members. Any Class A, SM, AS, AF, or M mem-

ber reaching age sixty (60), who is retired and no longer seeking employment within the
scope of activities of any membership class of the association, may apply to the Executive
Committee in writing for Class R membership, providing they have been a member in
good standing for at least 5 years. The annual dues for which shall be twenty five dollars
($25.00) per year only. A retired member shall have all the privileges of this association
offered the member of his or her immediate previous classification, with the exception of
holding office. He or she shall pay fees, dues or assessments.
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Membership News
The following individuals have applied for membership

into our association. If there are no written objections within
the next seven days, they will be accepted into CPGCSA at
the next meeting.

Brian Pardoe ...................................Class AF
Commercial Territory Manager,
Turf Equipment & Supply Company

Zane Raudenbush ............................. Class C
Assistant Superintendent, West Shore Country Club

We would like to welcome the following individuals into
our association.

Douglas Fleming.............................Class AF
Territory Manager, Turf Equipment & Supply Co

David Schell ...................................Class AF
Turf & Ornamental Specialist, BASF

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Craig Esben-
shade (Lancaster Host Inn) at 717-397-8928 or Curt King
(Moccasin Run Golf Course) at 610-593-2600.

Our Sympathies to:

Ron Difenthaler and children. Ron’s wife Tracy passed away
on August 10, 2009

Brad Helcoski
Golf Sales

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

Phone: 610.431.6200
Cell: 856.466.9049
Fax: 610.431.6335

bhelcoski@atlanticirrigation.com
www.atlanticirrigation.com

Residential · Commercial · Golf · Sales · Design

August Golf Results
Thanks to all who attended the GREAT tournament at

the beautiful Country Club of Harrisburg. Dave and his
hardworking staff did a superb job at getting the course in
great shape for us. Thanks also to Jim Byrne for all of his
hard work in getting some memorable prizes for us. Con-
grats Jim on that Hole in One!!!!

We look forward to seeing all of you again next month
when we have our Golf Championship at Penn Na-
tional. This will be another fun and competitive tournament
for all to enjoy. See you all on Sept 3rd!!!

1st Gross Paul Wickey
Barry Bollinger
Brad Helcoski
Tom Snow

1st Net Al Phillips
Ryan Freed
Don Dobson
Curt Geron

2nd Net Scott Keener
Chris Martin
Mark DelSantro
Andy Zook

3rd Net Dave DeWitt
Ray Farber
Doug Fleming
Brian Pardoe

Closest to Pin
#2 - Paul Wickey

#6 -Dave Frey
#12 - Jim Byrne – ACE!!!!!!!

Long Drive
Reid Mitchell

For Your Information
If you have any information that you

would like included in
the October newsletter,

please fax information to Wanda at
(717) 279-0368

or e-mail to cpgcsa@comcast.net

by September 21, 2009.

Thanks again to the Sponsors of the August Meeting:

Valent
Phoenix Environmental

FertlSoil
Andre & Son

Sporting Valley Sod Farm
Good’s Tree Care

EnP Products
Burlingham Seed
Valley Ag & Turf

3-Tier Technology
Susquehanna Valley Harley Davidson

Turf Trade
and

Sun Motor Cars - BMW
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Directions to
Penn National Golf Club

From Lancaster/York/Gettysburg:
Route 30 West approximately 18 miles past Gettysburg. Turn
left on 997 South. Penn National Golf Club & Inn “Main En-
trance” is 3 miles on the right.

From Harrisburg/Carlisle:
I-81 South to exit 20 (Scotland). Turn left on Route 997

South. Approx 5 miles cross Route 30 and continue on 997
South. Penn National Golf Club & Inn “Main Entrance” is 3
miles on the right.

From Philadelphia:
Route 76 West - (PA turnpike) to exit 226 ( Carlisle ). Follow
signs to I-81 South. Follow I-81 South to exit 20 (Scotland).
Turn left on Route 997 South. Approx 5 miles cross Route 30
and continue on 997 South. Penn National Golf Club & Inn
“Main Entrance” is 3 miles on the right.

From Pittsburgh:
Route 76 East (PA Turnpike) to Blue Mountain exit 201.
Follow signs to 997 South. Take 997 South, cross over I-81
at exit 20 (Scotland). Approx 5 miles cross Route 30 and con-
tinue on 997 South. Penn National Golf Club & Inn “Main
Entrance” is 3 miles on the right.

www.penngolf.com
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Summer Always Comes Eventually, Doesn’t It?
By Darin S. Bevard, Senior Agronomist

August 19, 2009

One of the common comments heard from members and golfers during our late July and early August visits was "summer is
just about over, there should not be much to worry about." During these conversations, we always point out that it does not take
two or three weeks for problems to occur. With the right weather conditions, rapid turfgrass decline can happen in three or four
days. Mind you, there have not been many recent catastrophes, but there has been much more stress on the grass in our recent
travels, especially in the areas that received ample rainfall in conjunction with the arrival of high temperatures.

Anthracnose has been more of a problem in recent weeks than it has been in quite some time. Nuisance disease levels have
been replaced with noticeable turfgrass thinning in several instances. Summer patch and bacterial wilt have added to problems
with Poa annua populations on greens. Make sure that frequent, light applications of nitrogen are made to keep the grass growing
and healthy both to resist and recover from these diseases. Spoonfeeding through the sprayer is still a very good way to deliver
approximately 1/10 lb. of actual N per 1,000 sq. ft. on a 7-10 day interval. Stress-related diseases generally are worse under low
nitrogen fertility.

The other major problem persisting throughout the summer is dollar spot disease, especially in fairways. With budgets tight,
efforts to use reduced fungicide rates and extended spray intervals on fairways has led to difficult-to-control dollar spot out-
breaks. In each instance where the disease has been a serious problem, nitrogen fertility was low. While excessive nitrogen appli-
cations can create turfgrass problems, the grass needs to be fed to keep it healthy.

The other challenge of summer resurgence has been aeration. Many courses scheduled mid-August aeration with the thought
that the weather would be breaking at this point in time rather than having the peak of summer temperatures. Be cautious during
aeration. At this point in the growing season abrasive dragging or other grooming practices may create problems. Err on the con-
servative side of maintenance. Use smaller tines, especially if the turfgrass is already weak. Self-inflicted stress can ruin a good
growing season.

The weather will break soon enough, but, until that time, be wary of the problems that can still occur during this late summer
heat wave. Although it’s been a mild summer, it only takes a few days of summer stress to forget the mild July weather.

The Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists are part of your agronomic support team. If you have a question or concern, give us a
call or send an e-mail. Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) and Darin Bevard (dbevard@usga.org) at 610/ 558-9066 or Keith Happ
(khapp@usga.org) at 412/ 341-5922.
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Equipment for Sale

Please contact Bob Dunkinson, Riverview Golf Club at 717-
770-5893 if interested in the following equipment.

 10 - 2006 Yamaha Golf Carts. $2800 each.

Family Tree of Vincent Van Gogh
His dizzy aunt ------------------------------------------ Verti Gogh
The brother who ate prunes-------------------------- Gotta Gogh
The brother who worked at a convenience store Stop N Gogh
The grandfather from Yugoslavia ---------------------- U Gogh
His magician uncle -------------------------- Where-diddy Gogh
His Mexican cousin --------------------------------- A Mee Gogh
The Mexican cousin's American half-brother ---- Gring Gogh
The nephew who drove a stage coach -------- Wells-far Gogh
The constipated uncle -------------------------------- Can't Gogh
The ballroom dancing aunt -------------------------- Tang Gogh
The bird lover uncle -------------------------------- Flamin Gogh
The fruit-loving cousin ------------------------------- Man Gogh
An aunt who taught positive thinking ----------- Way-to-Gogh
The little bouncy nephew ------------------------------ Poe Gogh
A sister who loved disco ------------------------------- Go Gogh
And his niece who travels the country in an RV --- Winnie Bay

Gogh

Turfing the ’Net
A new Web site is up and running to help superintendents

manage turf disease.

John Kaminski, an assistant professor of turfgrass science at
Pennsylvania State University, has gathered together five young
turfgrass plant pathologists from universities in five different
areas of the country to post a blog every day of the week about
an issue affecting a different region of the country.

Kaminski covers the northeastern region, while Megan
Kennelly, an assistant professor of plant pathology at Kansas
State University, reports on the south-central region. Lane
Tredway, an associate professor and Extension specialist in the
department of plant pathology at North Carolina State Univer-
sity, takes care of the Southeast, and Jim Kerns, an assistant
professor of turfgrass pathology at the University of Wisconsin-
Madison, is responsible for the Midwest. The West is covered
by Frank Wong, an associate professor of turfgrass pathology at
the University of California at Riverside.

As disease pressure increases, the turfgrass disease blog
(http://turfdiseases.blogspot.com) will highlight diseases that
are being seen in each region and provide tips about control and
management. Twitter users (http://twitter.com/turfdiseases) can
follow the blog and receive updates about new posts. Over
time, Kaminski hopes to improve the blog by providing disease
photos from the field and occasionally bringing in guest blog-
gers.
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Andre & Son, Inc
Rich Gdovin
2 Mill Street

Montrose, PA 18801
(607) 761-9465

Atlantic Irrigation Specialties
Brad Helcoski

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

856-466-9049

BASF
Ted Huhn

2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-8244

Blue Ridge Peat Farms
Gene Evans

133 Peat Moss Road
White Haven, PA 18661

(570) 443-9596

DuPont Professional Products
Karen Hartman

Cell: 410-202-6848
Fax: 1-866-511-5484

karen.hartman@usa.dupont.com

Fisher & Son Company
Thomas Mahute Reid Mitchell
(717) 940-0730 (717) 449-1233

tmahute@fisherandson.com
www.fisherandson.com

Genesis Turfgrass, Inc.
Paul Wickey Jim MacLaren
(717) 439-4441 (570) 499-6408

Danny Davis
(717) 994-7344

www.genesisturfgrassinc.com

Grass Roots Turf Products
Steven Chirip
HCI Box 54B

Swiftwater, PA 18370
(570) 839-3399

Grigg Bros.
Gordon Kauffman
124 Vaughn Street
Albion, ID 83311

(814) 880-8873

Harrell’s
Don Hollinger, Bob Beyer
Tom Bettle, Josh Kopera

858 Mt. Joy Road
Manheim, PA 17545

(717) 664-4204

Hollinger’s Sports ‘N Turf
Keller Bros./Hollinger’s Inc

Leroy Hurst
4126 Oregon Pike

Ephrata, PA 17522
(866) 791-6384

Lawn & Golf Supply Co.
Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski
647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447

Phoenixville, PA 19460
(610) 933-5801

Pocono Turf Company
Mark DelSantro

75 Ramblewood Drive
Glenmoore, PA 19343

(717) 725-5520

Syngenta
Jon Cuny

126 Holland Drive
Butler, PA 16002

(412) 953-2906

Turf Equipment & Supply Co.
Tom Drayer

576 Rosedale Road, Suite 8
Kennett Square, PA 19348

(888) 348-8676

Turf Management Associates
Thed Fraleigh, Jr.

151 Valleybrook Drive
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 917-5361

Turf Trade
Jim Byrne

352 Buch Avenue
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 471-5569

CPGCSA
Supporter List
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The Green Sheet
P. O. Box 1420

Lebanon, PA 17042
cpgcsa@comcast.net

www.cpgcsa.org

2009 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule

September 3 Penn National Golf Course
Golf Championship/Annual Meeting

October 6 Bent Creek Country Club
Superintendent/GM/Pro/Affiliate Tournament

Inside This Issue

September 2009 Meeting Information


